
Dallas	County	Aggie	Moms	General	Meeting	
University	Park	United	Methodist	Church	

March	8,	2018	
	

Meet	and	Greet	
Dinner	
Call	to	Order	and	flag	at	7:06	p.m.	-	Robin	McMahan	
Pledges	–	Robin	McMahan	
Devotional	–	Sharon	Keeler	
	
Business	Meeting	-	Board	Member	Reports	

1. President	-	Robin	McMahan	
Minutes	from	the	February	meeting	were	filed	and	posted	on	the	website.	

2. Treasurer-	Liz	Potter	–Attached.	
3. Membership	–	Isabel	reported	that	DCAM	has	188	members.	
4.		 Fundraising	–	Sharon	Keeler	

Sharon	reported	that	the	Singing	Cadet	Concert	was	a	success,	and	we	made	
approximately	$11,000	on	the	event.		Everyone	is	encouraged	to	meet	at	
Grub	Burger	on	Saturday,	March	10th	at	2:00	p.m.	to	celebrate.		

5. Robin	gave	the	following	reports	at	this	time.	
Goodie	Bags-$5	at	the	April	Meeting	(reported	for	Patty	Baty)	

Robin	reminded	everyone	that	goody	bags	will	be	assembled	at	the	
April	meeting.	Bring	50	items	per	student	goody	bag	that	the	
member	wants	to	fill.	The	items	will	be	placed	on	the	long	tables	and	
moms	will	fill	their	student(s)	bags.		

Silent	Auction	on	April	19		
Please	bring	a	gently	used	or	new	item	and	we	will	have	a	small	in-
house	auction	to	raise	funds	for	our	operating	expenses.	

Founders	Day	Donation	
A	$100	donation	was	made	to	the	Federation	of	Aggie	Mothers	Club	
Library	Endowment	Fund	in	honor	of	the	past	presidents.	

Organization	Votes	
Look	over	and	remember	to	vote	for	your	5	clubs	or	organizations	on	
the	form	provided	in	the	newsletter.	

Mid-year	audit	
The	mid-year	financial	audit	was	completed	

Family	Weekend/Boutique	
April	12-15	at	the	MSC	

Thursday-Unload	&	Set	up	display	
Friday-Meetings	&	Boutique	Sales	
Saturday-Federation	meeting,	Boutique	Sales,	Scholarship	
luncheons,	Corps	awards,	Spring	game				

Pack	up	and	head	home/Club	has	rooms	on	hold		
6.		 Federation	–	Karen	Hunter	

The	Federation	of	Aggie	Moms	announced	the	slate	of	officers	for	2018-19.	
Peggy	Nolan	is	the	nominee	for	President.		

7. The	BIG	EVENT		-	Robin	McMahan	
T-shirts	are	$5-order	tonight.	
Meet	at	the	Hope	Supply	Co.,	10480	Shady	Trail,	Suite	104	on	
Saturday,	March	24th	at	9:30.	DCAM	will	make:		



Birthday	boxes	-	bring	shoe	boxes	and	any	spare	paper	
Hygiene	Boxes	-	check	Sign-up	for	items	to	bring	
Easter	Baskets	-	to	be	filled	

Lunch	afterward	
8. Nominating	Committee	–	Karen	Hunter		

Karen	Hunter	presented	the	slate	of	officer	nominees.		
President	–	Sharon	Keeler	
VP	at	Large	–	Robin	McMahan	
President	Elect	–	Open	
Membership	–	Isabel	Campbell	
Fundraising	Cochairmen	–	Liz	Potter	and	Carol	Barke	
Communications	–	Open	
Recording	Secretary	–	Susan	Horne	
Treasurer	–	Judy	Darby	

Janice	Patterson	stated	that	all	nominees	were	eligible.	Margaret	Thompson	
moved	that	we	accept	the	nominated	slate	of	officers	and	Eve	seconded	the	
motion.	Members	approved.	Elections	will	be	held	at	the	April	general	
meeting.	Robin	also	introduced	the	current	board	and	the	chairpersons.	

9. Denton	County	Aggie	Moms	Fundraiser	Cruise	
Denton	County	Moms	presented	information	about	the	4th	annual	aggie	
scholarship	fund	cruise.	The	7	night	cruise	will	depart	Galveston,	Texas	on	
August	18,	2018,	and	visit	Jamaica,	Grand	Cayman	and	Cozumel,	Mexico.	
Rates	start	at	$683	per	person	and	the	lowest	rates	are	through	March	21st.	
For	every	cabin	booked,	Carnival	Cruise	Lines	will	make	a	donation	to	the	
Denton	County	Aggie	Moms	scholarship	fund.	For	every	DCAM	booking,	a	
$10	per	person	donation	will	be	given	to	DCAM	for	its	scholarship	fund.	

	 	 	
Announcements	–	Robin	McMahan		

• Sunday,	March	18th	from	2	–	5	p.m.	will	be	a	craft	day	at	Robin	
McMahan’s	to	assemble	crafts	for	the	Family	Weekend	Boutique.		

• Saturday,	March	24th	at	9:30	a.m.	is	the	Big	Event.	DCAM	will	meet	at	the	
Hope	Supply	Company	to	make	hygiene	kits,	Easter	baskets,	and	
birthday	boxes	for	children	in	shelters.	

• Friday	April	12th	-	Sunday,	April	14th	are	the	dates	of	TAMU	Family	
Weekend.		

• Thursday,	April	19th	is	the	April	general	meeting,	when	we	will	fill	goody	
bag	for	our	students.	

• Saturday,	May	5th	is	Belk	charity	Day.	Tickets	are	$5.	
• Sunday,	May	17th	is	the	end	of	year	banquet	and	officer	installation.	

	
Introduction	of	craft	segment-Robin	McMahan	

Robin	directed	members	to	the	craft	tables	to	make	scrapbooks,	sew	or	
inventory	wood	items.	All	items	made	and	inventories	will	be	available	for	
the	family	weekend	boutique.		

	
Adjourn	at	8:45	p.m.	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
Carol	Barke	
Recording	Secretary	


